MT. EMPIRE BEEKEEPER’S ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

JANUARY 27, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by the president, Tim Spraker.

Treasurer’s Report: Janice gave the yearly Treasurer’s report and mentioned that month-to-month figures are available to members. There are currently 134 members. Dues for 2011 are due, and 50 members have outstanding dues.

Secretary’s Report: Cathy reported that the website is updated, and a list of library materials is posted. Members can check out materials for one month.

MEBA Hats: A word was misspelled on the hats; Janice will have them replaced.

Ken Cole, a member from West Virginia, announced the West Virginia Beekeeper’s Association Spring Meeting on Saturday, April 9, 2011, at Glenwood Park Facility in Princeton, WV. 

Tim Spraker presented the MEBA 2011 goals:

· Retain all members. Geographic mentoring was mentioned.

· Finding new members.

· Interactive club meetings. Anyone should feel free to speak and present.

The new officers were introduced: President, Tim Spraker; Vice-president, Eric Benjamin; Treasurer, Janice McGrath; Secretary, Cathy Wheeler

The MEBA beginning beekeeper’s course starts Feb. 15, 2011. There are currently 14 people pre-registered. The NRVBA has a class starting Saturday, Jan. 29, 2011. There is also a Mercer County (WV) beekeeper’s class meeting each Thursday in February.

What are the bees/beekeeper doing?

· Watching food stores. Methods for determining the amount of food stores and feeding methods were discussed.

· Beekeepers are peeking at the bees on good days (warm, no wind, sunny).

· Disease: Some problems/diseases were discussed: chalkbrood chilled brood, sacbrood, mites, small hive beetles.

Open discussion:

There was some discussion about local bees vs. package bees from Georgia. 

A screened bottom board and outer cover were raffled.

Janice was thanked for bringing refreshments. 

The meeting ended at 9:05 pm. 

